STATISTICAL REPORT FOR THE WEEK OF JULY 17, 2022

8:30 Worship Attendance = 99 9:30 Sunday School Attendance = 82

10:30 Worship Attendance = 125 Total Worship Attendance = 224

Financial Giving Breakdown General Fund

 Sunday School
 \$118.75

 Loose
 \$2,313.00

 Envelopes
 \$3,660.00

 Total General Fund
 \$6,091.75

Weekly General Fund offering needed for budget = \$6,241.85

CCDR Offerings (Mortgage)

Weekly CCDR offering needed for mortgage = \$1,088.15

NOTES: Current Mortgage Debt = \$613,065.38

Monthly Mortgage = \$4,715.28

Other Designated Giving

Missions \$325.00
APB Project \$400.00
Total Other Designated Giving \$725.00

Total Weekly Offering:

\$3,806.39 + \$870.00 = \$4,676.39

NOTES:

- (1) The offerings listed above **do not** include Online Giving.
- (2) Online Giving for June was:

GF - \$6,091.75 + CCDR + \$460.00 + \$725.00 = \$7,276.75

Reminders and Upcoming Events:

8/1: Trustee meeting at 7:00 p.m.8/2: Paw Packs meeting at 6:30 p.m.

8/8: Elders Meeting at 6:00 p.m. & Church Council Meeting at 7:00 p.m.

8/13: PAW Packs Motorcycle Ride

8/19: Women's Ministry Meeting at 6:30 p.m.

8/21: Blessing of the Backpacks

8/21: Promise Kids Picnic 5-8 p.m. at Camp YoliJwa's Lakeside Pavilion

Karate School meets Monday at 5:30 p.m. & Thursday at 6:00 p.m.

Cub Scouts plan to resume on August 30, 2022 Girl Scouts plan to resume on September 12, 2022

NOTE: PMI is no longer collecting used printer ink cartridges. The little extra money they have generated has helped us, but the cartridge requirements to get the reimbursements have become stricter, and the system is less user friendly. We very much appreciate your participation in the past. Thank you!

Newville First Church of God "The Connection Place"

475 Shippensburg Road, Newville PA 17241 ~ 717-776-5223

July 24, 2022





Director of Visitation: Pastor Dick Reese Director of Youth Ministry: Pastor Shawn Peale Director of Children's Ministry: Katie Kane Women's Care Ministry: Pastor Kathryn Griffith

We exist to exalt God by showing his love in the fellowship of believers for the purpose of making more and better disciples.

Newville First Church of God July 24, 2022 8:30 am & 10:30 am

Musical Prelude – A Time of Preparing to Worship Songs of Praise and Worship

8:30 a.m. Service

"Song For The Nations"

"So Send I Your"

Hymn # 439 Hymn # 440

"Lord I Need You"

Video

10:30 a.m. Service

"Blessed Be Your Name"

"Who You Say I Am"

"Goodness of God"

Worship in the Giving of Tithes and Offerings

Mission Moment

Hearing from God's Word

Message: Expectations

Tommy and Joanna Kopp

Text: Proverbs 16:9

A Prayer of Sending

Musical Postlude – A Time of Reflection

Send a "Thinking of You" greeting card. A few individuals who could use some encouragement this week are:

Olive Johnson (442 Walnut Bottom Rd., Carlisle, PA 17013) Ed Kessler (210 Big Spring Rd., Newville, PA 17241)) Edie & Lester Kitzmiller (146 Newville Rd., Newburg, PA 17240)

Pastor Wayne and Elaine will be in Findlay attending the Churches of God Triennial Conference from Sunday to Thursday. Nadia Griffith will also be attending the conferece as one of the youth delegates. Please pray for God's leading in the conference sessions as well as safety for all those traveling from across the country for this special event. If there are any specific needs, please reach out to Pastor Dick at 717-961-0074.

The CEF Day Camp held here August 8-12, 2022 and is for children who have completed kindergarten through 6th grade. Camp meets daily from 9:00 am - 3:00 pm. Cost is \$20 per child. Registration forms with complete details can be found on the Welcome Center bulletin board.

The Paw Packs save the date for the annual Paw Packs Motorcycle ride on August 13th!

SAVE THE DATE: October 23, 2022, CVMD at Carlisle First Church of God.

PART-TIME SECRETARY POSITION - NFCOG is seeking a friendly, positive personality with good communication skills and attention to detail to join our team. We are seeking an experienced church secretary who can oversee numerous church operations, assist the pastor, staff and members of the church, carry out administrative duties such as answering phone calls, attending to emails, and handling church files, programs and data. The successful candidate should have experience as a secretary and be proficient in Word, Excel, PowerPoint, Pro Presenter, Google Drive and Docs. The position is part-time, with preferred working hours Monday through Thursday, with an average of 12-15 hours per week.

For questions or a complete job description please call or email Brandi Lay @ tobeybrandi@gmail.com or 717 226-4960.



We want to share your news. All articles for the August Newsletter are due in the office TODAY!



Congratulations to Zach and Andrea Dubbs on the birth of their daughter. Everleigh Quinn Dubbs was born on July 13, 2022, at 11:03p.m. She weighed 6 lbs., 10 oz., and was 20 inches long. Big sisters Emma and Andrea are excited to take care of their new sister!



Congratulations to Pastor Shawn Peale and Bethany Giles for their special wedding day on Saturday, July 23rd. May God bless them in their new life together and praying for safety in their honeymoon travels!

Nursery Volunteer Schedule

July 24th: Emily Reall; Stephanie McCullough(8:30 service)July 24th: Pat Martin(10:30 service)

July 31st: Fran Shoemaker; Kristy Warren(8:30 service)July 31st: Crystal Fogel; Anna Leaphart(10:30 service)

Promise Kidz Volunteer Schedule - July 24th:

8:30 Jr Church

Check In: Sarah & Mark Long

Junior Church: Linda Webber & Kennedy Sherriff

9:30 Sunday School
Check In: Jeanne Young
Teacher: Katie Kane
10:30 Jr Church

Check In: Pastors Kathryn & Andrew Griffith Junior Church: Nadia Griffith & Stacie Nickel Elementary: Katie Kane & Amber Brown

Promise Kidz Volunteer Schedule – July 31st:

8:30 Jr Church

Check In: Dave & Jo Schoonover

Junior Church: Katie Kane & Mary Beth Miller

9:30 Sunday School Check In: Kevin Miller Teacher: Gina Meals 10:30 Jr Church

Check In: Shannon Kane

Junior Church: Stacie Nickel & Rebekah Nickel Elementary: Katie Kane & Sarah Fisher



Once again we are looking for volunteers who are familiar with the operation of "zero turn" mowers and are willing to give 3-4 hours of their time once a month to mow our church property. If you are interested, please contact Tom Griffie at 717-440-3076.

Pastor Shawn got hitched! So he and Bethany will be on their honeymoon until 8/2.

For Sound Questions: contact Roger Thrush or Rhys Griffith.

For Camera/Propresenter Questions: contact Col. Brian Fickel or Pastor Wayne.

For Worship Music Questions on 7/24: contact Hayleigh Wall. For Worship Music Questions on 7/31: contact Nadia Griffith.



We are excited to have Missionaries Tommy and Joanna Kopp with us today to share how God is working in their lives. Tommy is a Flight Instructor for Proclaim Aviation training pilots for the mission field. Joanna is at home caring for their two sons, while also involved in their church's Children's Ministry and Moody's Women's Ministry.

We invite you to pray for the following prayer needs for the Kopps:

- They meet with churches and ministry partners, that it will be a fruitful and encouraging time for all.
- Joanna to find the best use of her talents serving the Lord.
- Tommy's workload when they return back to Moody in November.
- Son Teddy as he enters his 2nd year of preschool after missing the first two months while the family is back east raising support.
- Son Thatcher to keep growing in all the new skills he's learning.

If you would like to encourge the Kopps and help with some miscellaneous expenses while they are home raising support, there will be a basket in the Welcome Center where you can place some gift cards to places like Sheetz or Wal-Mart, some local restaurants.



Thank you for all the financial gifts to the New Life Church of God for their electrical and other needed repairs to their church. The church is home base for two ministries in the Mt. Carmel community, Code Blue Homelss Shelter and God's Chuck Wagon that provides food for the hungry. Our church contributed a total of \$1,971.11 (which included the \$826.66 VBS offering). There was an added blessing from one of our church members who is on the Operations Board at His Hanbs Auto. Their organization and several individuals gave an additional \$650.00. The repairs are almost completed the the ministries should be up and running by the beginning of Septermber. Than you for your prayers and financial support!